
From: Michal Machnowski  
Sent: Monday, April 13, 2020 1:13 PM 
To: Michal Machnowski  
Cc: Larry Keys 
Subject: NAHMA HUD Update: HUD Publishes PIH Notice Establishing COVID-19 Statutory and Regulatory 
Waivers

Dear NAHMA Members,

Please find below, a recently published notice from HUD’s Office of Public and Indian Housing (PIH) on 
waiving and establishing alternative requirements for statutory and regulatory requirements for the Public 
Housing program, Housing Choice Voucher program, Indian Housing Block Grant IHBG program, and Indian 
Community Development Block Grant program:

These waivers seek to provide administrative flexibilities and relief to public housing agencies (PHAs), Indian 
tribes, and tribally designated housing entities in response to the COVID-19 national emergency. HUD 
strongly encourages PHAs to utilize any and all waivers and alternative requirements as necessary to keep 
public housing and Housing Choice Voucher programs operational to the extent practicable. This notice also 
provides information on additional actions HUD is taking, including the temporary suspension of the Public 
Housing Assessment System and the Section Eight Management Assessment Program.

The PIH notice can be found HERE.

Thanks,

Michal

Michal Machnowski

Manager of Government Affairs
National Affordable Housing Management Association
400 N. Columbus St., Suite 203
Alexandria, VA 22314
703-683-8630 (ext. 116)
703-683-8634 (fax)
mmachnowski@nahma.org

NAHMA is the leading voice for affordable housing management, advocating on behalf of multifamily 
property managers and owners whose mission is to provide quality affordable housing.

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.nahma.org%2fwp-content%2fuploads%2f2020%2f04%2fPIH-2020-05-COVID-19-Statutory-and-Regulatory-Waivers.pdf&c=E,1,48PE4DPbOSJkqMhLeKPtj9l9dZExdHDLQMGw3RMrWnIfrauruHT6f3H_VqeLA8Ure8kosgdCfA5r7QUM-Mt9NlHbdIebplOiTL7oAzAOc78T_V_hiQ,,&typo=1
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